August 18

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to first grade and another exciting school year!  I eagerly look forward to getting to know each child individually, as well as meeting and working with your family!  I hope that your child’s fourth grade experience is enjoyable for everyone involved!

So that you become acquainted with our routine, let me make you aware of several important classroom details.  Please retain this letter for the entire school year so that you may refer to it.

Five-Day Cycle Specials Schedule

Our school follows a five-day letter cycle (Day A, B, C, D, and E) with the first day of school being a Day A.  If the school is closed for a day due to inclement weather that day’s cycle letter will occur on the next day school is open.  

Your child will have five special classes each cycle.  They are as follows:

· Day A: Art
· Day B: Music
· Day C: Gym
· Day D: Library
· Day E: Gym
On Gym day (Day C and E), please send your child to school wearing sneakers and comfortable clothing.  Also, please remember to send library books with your child on Library day (Day D).

Home/School Communication and Homework

We will be using a variety of folders this year for your student to bring home their homework. Each of these folders is a certain color that coincides with a particular subject.
· Dark Blue – ELA
· Light Blue – Writing

· Red – Math

· Yellow – Social Studies

· Green – Science

In addition to these five folders, your student should also have a folder that they use to bring home any work that has been completed in the classroom, as well as any notes from the school. You can also put any notes for me in this folder, or write them in your child’s agenda. This folder should be brought to school every day.

I will also send home any important papers that need to be signed in a manila VIP (Very Important Paper) folder. When these folders come home, please review the papers inside, sign them, and return them in the folder. 

All assignments will be written in your child’s agenda. Please review this and sign it each day. 

Lunch and Snack
As many of you know, we will again be using the Point of Sale program to handle the purchase of school lunches.  Please send your child’s lunch money to school in the envelope provided by the school district.  Remember to fill out all the requested information on the envelope.  
Our class will eat lunch each day from 12:25 to 12:55.  It is very important that your child eats a good breakfast every day before school.  Children will be allowed to enjoy a snack in our classroom during the day.  If your child would like to participate in this, please send a small, healthy (non-candy) snack to school each day for your child to enjoy.  If you do not send a snack, I will assume that you do not want your child to participate in snack time.  Because of severe food allergies, I would prefer that the children do not share snacks with one another. Please do not send in any juice or any other drink containers for your student's snack. Students will be able to get a drink in the classroom.
Transportation

Parents who drive their children to school should park out front and walk their children to the main front door of the building no earlier than 8:40 AM. If there is a change in your child’s transportation routine, please send a note in your child’s red “Take-Home / Homework Folder.”  Please make your child aware of any transportation changes that might arise because of inclement weather.  A form concerning this matter will be sent home for you to fill out and return.  If you will be picking up your child early for an appointment, please send a note in your child’s folder.  

Other Important Notes

If your child is sick, you may call the building clerk in the morning and arrange to pick up homework after 3:00 PM in the office.

To avoid mix-ups, please label the coats, backpacks, lunch boxes, boots, etc. that your child brings to school.  

Healthy birthday treats are welcome!  Please send in a note at least a day in advance so that I can plan accordingly.  Please supply the necessary plates, forks, napkins, etc.   If you send a drink, please provide paper cups as well.  You may drop off the treats in the office.  At this time, we have 20 students in our class.

Any other items dropped off at school should also be taken directly to the office.  If you visit the school for any reason, please enter through the front door and sign in at the office first. 
Classroom Discipline

In order to provide the entire class with a positive learning environment, a classroom discipline plan will be in effect at all times.  The students and I will develop a list of very important classroom rules which everyone will be expected to follow.  These rules will emphasize respect for the teacher, classmates, and school.

Classroom discipline will be managed with the following plan.  Each child will get a tower of three linking cubes each morning. These cubes will be utilized in the following manner:
1. All three cubes — Your child is doing a great job and has followed the rules all day.

2. One block removed, two remain — A rule has been broken, and this is a warning.  No privileges are lost.  

3. Two blocks removed, one remains — Your child has broken a rule several times.  Your child will lose five or more minutes of recess.

4. All three blocks removed — Your child, has again broken a rule.  Your child will lose fifteen or more minutes of recess and, in most cases, you will receive a note or phone call.  Also, the principal may be notified of the situation. 

Each day, all of the students will begin with all three cubes
I also like to acknowledge and reward students for good behavior.  In my class, students will be “paid” Funny Money. With this money, they will be able to shop in the classroom store for prizes, snacks, or school supplies.You may also receive a “good news” note or phone call!   

Final Thoughts
Please review these procedures with your child.  You may want to check with your child in the evenings to see where his/her clothespin is located each day.  Consistent praise and encouragement for positive behaviors both in school and at home will emphasize to your child the importance of following the rules.

I look forward to working with you and your child throughout this grade school year!  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns by sending a note with your child or emailing me (danhar@hasdhawks.org).
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I am eager for our year of learning and fun to get underway! 
Sincerely,
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Mr. Daniel S. Hartman
Teacher, 4-DH
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